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Board of Education 

NSSEO: Member Maye not present at time of report.  

Education Foundation: Vice President Chung said she attended the September 11 meeting. The fall grant cycle 

is underway with $20,000 available and keeping it at two grants per year. Bosch added $15,000 to the grants 

and the grants will be reviewed on November 13. The Fall Event is October 18 at Station 34. Tickets are $35 

and increase to $40 after October 10 but mentioned that last year, tickets sold out prior to the event. The next 

meeting is October 9 at Westbrook at 7:00 p.m. 

PTO Reports:  Member McCluskey (Lincoln), Member Rothrauff (Westbrook), Member Fay (Fairview) and 

Vice President Chung (Lions Park) reported on PTO meetings and events at the schools. 

Board President’s Report: President Kowalczyk announced that there would be an Open House at Fairview 

prior to the October 17 Board meeting. She said people are curious about the construction that took place this 

past summer and anyone interested would have the opportunity to walk through Fairview starting at 6:15 p.m. 

 

Community Comments  

President Kowalczyk explained that this was the first of two opportunities for community to address the 

Board. No one from the audience did so. 

 

Staff Reports 
 

 Fairview School Improvement Plan Presentation 

Mr. Dan Ophus presented the Fairview School Improvement Plan (SIP) along with Jessica Moffitt, Kathy 

Mescino, Amanda Spenner, Jamie Terrell, Ashley Patla, and Una Durkan. The presentation provided the 

Board with an overview of the goals they established for this school year and explained the key action plans 

that have been developed to help Fairview meet their goals. Their goals are to 
 

1) Achieve optimal student growth in reading and math as measured by MAP; and 

2) Support social/emotional growth of Fairview students as measured by Student Survey. 

 

They said the staff will participate in professional development aligned with the new writing program, Lucy 

Calkins Units of Study. The teachers implemented personalized learning during the 2018-19 school year 

and the goal for this school year is to create a sequence across all four grade levels. Personalized learning 

gives the students the opportunity to explore what they want to learn about. The second goal is intended to 

build character as well as academics. They identified hallway behavior as an area they would focus on and 

shared a video of this being implemented with the students. They are also using an activity of check-in for 

students to build a positive relationship with a caring adult and for the students to be safe, respectful, and 

responsible. They are moving towards their goal of Restorative Justice which is a mindset that values 

relationships. Another thing they are doing at Fairview is giving students increased opportunity to 

intentionally interact with other students outside of their homeroom class. A tech buddy system is already in 

use where older students teach younger students. Fairview will create and administer a survey in the fall and 

spring to measure their overall success about student perceptions of the Fairview community and their 

experiences learning at Fairview. Mr. Ophus answered a few questions from the Board. President 

Kowalczyk thanked the Fairview staff for the great job and their enthusiasm.   

 

 Enrollment Study 

 Superintendent Aumiller presented the Enrollment Study. The report provided a summary of the 

district’s 2019-2020 grade level enrollment data and compared it with prior year enrollments. The 

district’s current K-8 in-district enrollment is 2,230 which is essentially flat from last year. She 

highlighted the following 

 The most recent five years of data show a steady enrollment increase but stabilizing next year. The 

overall five-year projections indicate a slight, stable increase in enrollment for the next two years 

but an overall increase of approximately 46 students by 2024-25. These projections do not include 

potential enrollment from new construction taking place in Mount Prospect. 

 Space concerns at Fairview have been alleviated. 
 




































































